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MEMORANDUM 

To: Public Posting 

From: Kurt Tackman, Deputy Director, Higher Education Coordinating Commission, Office of Workforce 

Investments 

Effective Date: Program Year 2018 

Subject: Review and Revision of the Certification Process and Timelines for Local Workforce 

Development Boards; Extension of Existing Certifications.  

 

The Office of Workforce Investments continues to work toward better alignment of our policies with 

local workforce development board (WDB) processes and protocols, and we are adjusting our local WDB 

certification processes. The timeline for certification will be at the beginning of the Program Year, and 

we have initiated modifications to the existing Workforce Talent and Development Board policy on Local 

Board Membership Criteria. 

Existing local WDB certifications issued by the State of Oregon will remain in effect until the Office of 

Workforce Investments issues new certifications.  

This memorandum does not preclude the Governor’s authority to decertify a local WDB, in accordance 

with the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA), Section 107(c)(3).   

 

 


